Meriden Soccer Club Meeting

Thursday, March 1, 2007

Meriden Y.M.C.A. 6:30 p.m.

The Meriden Soccer Club met on March 1, 2007. President, Tom Moore brought the meeting to order at 6:32p.m. 

Members in Attendance: Tom Moore, Bart Soriano, Kim Pandiani, Denise Chancey, Joe DiNino, Barry Curcio, Karen Curcio, Steve Papotto, Dan Adamik, Ray Wong

Minutes: Minutes were corrected to reflect the correct spelling of Bart’s Soriano’s last name. Denise made a motion to accept the minutes, Barry Curcio second, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Karen Curcio reported that we have $29,000.00 in the checking account, and $8,100.00 savings, 8,000 and 3,800 in C.D. savings. This is a grand total of 48,900.00.

Karen talked about $300.00 in fines from the state due to not registering our organization yearly. Fines go back to 1996. Karen talked about our accountant and having the annual audit conducted. Steve Papotto said he would get an account to do the books. Fundraiser money is due. Please contact Karen if any money comes in. 

Vice-President’s Report: Bart Soriano reported on the coordination of schedules and the availability of goals. We need to purchase more goals. The membership discussed in length about the cost. Goals would be purchased as needed. Four sets would be needed for the Y.M.C.A if we used their fields. Cost would be presented at the next general meeting. Bart was very concerned that we were going to use goalies in the U-8 division. It was agreed that goalies would be used after the fourth week of the season.

Boy’s Director Report: Lee Pandiani was at a coaches clinic for the weekend. He sent Tom Moore his report. The U-12 numbers are high. We registered a comp and a rec division. The U-14 numbers are at 31. We will have a comp and rec. division. The u-16 team is very large and Lee will move several players up to the U-19. Tom commented that Lee was also working extremely hard to get coaches to attend the Southern’s coaches clinic.

Girl’s Director Report: Steve Papotto called players who didn’t register with us last year. He convinced enough girls that Steve had requested that Tom Moore attempt to register another U-12 girls rec. team. If Tom is successful, we will need another coach. The U-14 comp team has more than enough players. Steve has many U-16 girls but the U-19 only has 6 players. Steve decided to combine the two groups. 

Registrar’s Report: Al Hagg was at a coaches clinic for the weekend. He verbally reported to Tom. Al has been very busy entering all of the data. He encourages the directors to make sure they dropped off all player materials to him as soon as possible. Board members complimented Al for his dedication. Tom encouraged everyone to assist Al in any way possible. If Al asks for something, please respond immediately.

District Representative’s Report: Ray reported that we didn’t register our teams for this season. Al submitted the information on time but there was some error in the program. Tom called South Central Boys and Girls Directors and registered the teams. Our teams weren’t posted but we received confirmation. Ray encouraged coaches to check the CJSA website to see scheduling of teams (placement and division). Coaches scheduling for travel will be march 12th at the Holiday Inn in North Haven. It starts at 6:30. CJSA Scholarships are available. Please contact CJSA. Barry will post on our web page with a link to this site. Ray talked about a vote which will be taken up at the next meeting. It concerns limited number of U-10 players playing on a U-12 travel comp. team with permission from club president. Tom made a motion that Ray can represent the club in a vote for the measure as long as the player gets permission. Ray second the motion, motion passed. It was agreed that this permission would not be easily granted and that coaches and director of in-town would be consulted. The club was fined a total of $225.00 for the Fall League. Fines included not reporting scores to district. Tom will address these issues with coaches during the first coaches meeting.

In-Town Director’s Report: Denise Chancey praised her directors. Denise talked about registration and that she needed to close in-town registration because uniforms and equipment would be ordered by the end of the week. Denise needs 6 coaches for the U-8 division and two for the U-10. Several people who registered at the YMCA didn’t pay for their buy-out. Denise contacted each person. A parent said that they paid us by check at the Y. We can’t find the check. If we can’t find it, the family will put a stop payment on the check and issue another one. Tom motioned to return the $15.00

President’s Report: Kim Pandiani asked Tom Moore about a free team sponsorship for the YMCA because we gave them one last year. Motion made by Tom Moore to give the YMCA a free team sponsorship because of all their help to our club. Steve Papotto second and the motion carried. Tom and Karen Curcio talked about having a graduated sponsorship. Tom said he would design levels of sponsorship and email board members. Tom talked about possible assistance from the Meriden Rotary Club. He presented them a proposal and is waiting for a response. The Rotary Club’s next meeting isn’t until next month. Tom attended a meeting for the new Falcon Field. He feels we need to attend meetings to represent our interest. Tom has contacted Girls Inc., Boys and Girls Club and the YMCA to invite them to the coaches clinic at Southern on March 25th. Photo release forms should be given to all players.

Development programs seems to be moving along. Tom had Steve report on the progress with the Mites and U-8 development programs. Steve reported that Rob  from F.S.A. will conduct U-6 training on Sundays from 11:00-12:00. Goalie training and U-8 training will occur once schedules are complete. Tom raised concerns that we didn’t allocate enough money for the U-10 and travel teams. Members felt that we needed to address the U-10 division first. Tom made a motion to fund $1,100 for the training of U-10 players and that MLS would implement the lessons. The issue of travel instruction would be tabled to another time.

Tom Moore adjourned the meeting at 9:10p.m.

The next meeting of the meriden Soccer Club will be held at the Meriden Y.M.C.A on Thursday, March 22, 2007 at 6:30p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Joe DiNino

Secretary

Meriden Soccer Club,

